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To provide busy parents with practical 
ways to promote school readiness, parent 
involvement, and more effective parenting. 
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Love it or hate it, winter is coming!  Here are some great tips 
from a Pediatrician and the American Academy of Pediatrics to keep 
your kids safe and healthy this season: 

1. Dress kids warmly for outdoor activities. Several thin layers are 
most effective. Remember warm coverings for feet, hands and 
heads.  Dress little ones in one more layer of clothing than an adult 
would wear. 

2. Avoid bulky layers and snowsuits in car seats which can decrease 
safety by keeping littles less secure. 

3. Avoid loose bedding, pillows and bumpers in infant cribs which can lead to suffocation. 

4. Recognize signs of hypothermia in your child like shivering or becoming lethargic or clumsy.  Get 
kids indoors and out of wet clothes to warm up.  Give a warm drink.  Seek medical attention for per-
sistent symptoms. 

5. Watch for frostbite on exposed areas like fingers, toes, ears and noses.  If skin appears red, pale or 
blistered, bring your child indoors and apply a warm (not hot) compress.  Seek medical attention if 
things don’t improve quickly. 

6. Encourage your child to ice skate only on approved surfaces and in the same direction as the 
crowd.  Don’t skate alone or eat/chew gum while skating.  Consider helmets and pads while learn-
ing. 

7. Supervise kids while sledding.  Have them sit up feet first to avoid injury.  Consider a helmet.  Avoid 
crowded areas with obstructions like trees or fences. 

8. Have kids taught to properly ski (age 4 and up) or snowboard (age 7 and up) with a qualified in-
structor.  All should wear helmets and be supervised by an adult.  Make sure equipment fits and 
includes eye protection.  Avoid crowds and difficult slopes while learning. 

9. Snowmobile drivers should be at least 16 years old, and riders should be over 6.  Travel at safe 
speeds in designated areas wearing helmets and eye protection. 

10. Remember sun protection for exposed faces and lips. 

11. Keep kids well-fed and hydrated before outdoor winter activities to avoid fatigue and dehydration.   

STAY SAFE AND HAVE FUN!!  

Dr. Koehler is a board-certified general pediatrician and a fellow of the American 
Academy of Pediatrics.  She is particularly interested in breastfeeding support 
and preventative care for children of all ages and abilities, including coordination 

of care for patients with complex medical issues.  She is currently accepting 
new patients from birth to adulthood.   
 

St. Luke’s Tamaqua Primary Care  
143 North Railroad Street  |  Tamaqua, PA  18252  

570-645-1540 

Melanie Koehler, MD 

Winter Health Safety  
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1st Place (Mary Ellen - Mahanoy Center) 

CONDUCTS LEAD TESTING AT CHILD DEVELOPMENT CENTERS 

Thanks to an amazing team!  Through our partnership with Geisinger St. Luke’s, phlebotomists completed 
34 lead tests this Fall and we look forward to continuing these services in Spring 2025.    
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Things you need to know—all in on place!

Date:  _________________ 

Referring Family:  ___________________________ Child Name:  _____________________ 

Referred Family: ___________________________ Child Name:  _____________________   DOB:  ________ 

Telephone Number:  ______________________     Best time to call:   ❑ Morning    ❑ Afternoon 

Family is interested in the following center: ❑ Fountain Springs ❑ Mahanoy City ❑ Pottsville ❑ Pottsville 2

 ❑ Saint Clair ❑ Sch. Haven ❑ Shenandoah ❑ Tamaqua 

WINTER BREAK 
CLOSINGS 

Dec. 24 — All centers & office CLOSED 
Dec. 25 — All centers & office CLOSED 
Dec. 26 — All centers & office CLOSED 
Dec. 27 
Dec. 30
Dec. 31 

Jan. 1 

Policy Council 
 

MONTHLY MEETING 

In-Person Meeting 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

10:00 AM 
In-Person Meeting 

 

Let us help you earn your 

GED or HIGH SCHOOL DIPLOMA 

Are you a pregnant teen or a young parent (female 
or male) who wants to secure a brighter future for 

yourself and your family? 
 

The SCHUYLKILL IU’s Lifelong Learning Center’s 
ELECT* Program provides one-on-one personalized 
support, guidance and training to help you achieve 

both personally and as a parent.

OUR NO-COST SERVCIES INCLUDE:

Individual and group counseling

Vital information and resources

Tutoring services and academic support

Job readiness training and career education

Ready to enroll?  Need more information? 
CONTACT:  Laura Hoppes   | 570-628-5761 

hoppl@iu20.org 
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 kwolfe@childdevelop.org  

 

are closed due 
to inclement weather or other emergencies.  

We also use this message system to inform and remind families of other important Program and center 
events. 

card, and/or an e-mail address, you will receive automated messages. Therefore, it is very  
important to keep your emergency contact information accurate and up-to-date. 

 
WMGH 
WPPA 
T102 

WPAM  
WNEP TV 

Tamaqua 
Pottsville 
Pottsville 
Pottsville 
Scranton 

FM 105.5 
AM 1360 
FM 101.9 
AM 1450 

Channel 16 

Emergency Closings and Delays

Cancellations and delays will be made as early as possible.  We will be specific as to whether it is the 
Head Start and PreK Counts Programs only or the Child Care Program (which includes the Adminis-
trative Office) that will be closed or delayed. 

 
WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 11, 2024  

 SPONSORED BY SYNTHOMER FOUNDATION  
 Lehigh Valley Health - Schuylkill  

420 South Jackson Street, Pottsville PA  

 

 We are grateful for the orthopedic 
physicians from Shriners Hospital 

Philadelphia who provide care for our 
children here in Schuylkill County.  

mailto:kwolfe@childdevelop.org?subject=NEWSLETTER%20EVENT

